
January 13, 2010 

Latest Update from Pastor Antoine!  

Just about an hour ago I was able to talk briefly with Pastor Antoine today. 

 

There are now 3 reported deaths in Neply but we do not have the names clear but as far as I 

know it is none of our workers. 

 

Pastor Antoine and the people are all huddling together in the field as there are no places for 

shelter. 

As I talked to him it was starting to rain and they were all getting wet and they are cold and tired 

now. 

 

He says they are doing okay.......but then he said..............”you know what I mean”.............”we 

really are not okay but we have to be!” 

 

Please ask friends and anyone you know to help us find monetary donations.........we are not 

accepting clothing and other items until later on and we will notify you later in time when those 

things are needed. 

 

Thank-you to everyone of you who are going to our web-site and sending in donations..............if 

we don’t get a chance to personally thank-you, we want you to know we do see who is sending 

the donations but we are having trouble replying to everything coming in. 

Right now....its prayer and finances that are the greatest needs so we can prepare to send in 

relief!!! 

Again............we are receiving all of your e-mails and phone messages and we appreciate every 

one of you out there who is standing with us through this disaster!! 

One hope we have and that is knowing that, “God is still in control!” 

You have no idea how much I love every one of you right now for helping us to be strong.........if 

I could give you all a big hug tonight I would!!! 

God Bless You!!! 

 

Joy Jones 

 


